
 

  
Have a lovely weekend 
Take care 

Mrs R Gourley  

Huxley CE Primary 

School Newsletter 

22.10.21  

Schools out… 

 Well what a term it has been!  

I have loved every minute with the children this term, they are an 
absolute credit to you all.  

This week we have celebrated the end of our topic ‘Step back in time’ 
looking at the history of Huxley. We dressed up and re-enacted different 
photos that we saw in our archive and stories that we had heard from our 
visitors. Some of us sat at an old school table and others pretended to 
have lunch on their knees in the cloakroom like our visitors used to when 
they were at Huxley. The teachers pretended to be as strict as we were 
told the staff used to be, much to the amusement of the children. It didn’t 
take long until gowns were off, wigs were removed and high heels 
replaced with trainers and we were back to our normal nurturing selves!  

We also celebrated harvest. We had a little service in the hall with Rev 
Laura Rhodes. The children sang songs, read a poem, re-enacted the 
story of the little red hen and read out some prayers before breaking and 
sharing the Harvest Loaf. Thanks so much for all of your donations 
towards our harvest collection. 

We also had our final Huxley High FiveRs assembly of the term and an 
unbelievable amount of badges were handed out. Clearly demonstrating 
how hard the children have worked this past week.  

Christmas cards!  

Yes, Christmas, I’m sorry! The PTA have sent through a Christmas card 
fundraising idea. On the 9th November I will have all the children in the 
hall from 2pm with Miss Jen and Mrs Warhurst to do art whilst parents 
evening starts- we will design a Christmas card and send home the order 
form should you wish for this to be made into cards or other stationery. 

Buckets 

Lots of children have been talking about how they can fill their friend’s 
buckets when they return to school. I look forward to seeing these in 
action and bringing lots of joy to people. 

I wish you all a happy and healthy half term. Enjoy quality family time, I 
know I will.  

Take care and we will see you on the 2nd (remember INSET is on the 
1st) 
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With God’s 

love we can fly 

October 22nd – End of Autumn 1 Term 

November 1st- INSET day- no children in 
school 

November 2nd – start of Autumn 2 Term 

November 9th- Crazy hair day- bring in a 
donation for Christmas fair (jar, bottle, 
smellies) or £1 donation and wear your 
hair in a crazy fashion! 

November 9th Parents Evening 

November 12th- Night with Bond PTA 
event  

December 11th –Christmas Fayre 

 


